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	               Diary Dates

Autumn

2nd September     -  Pupils return

8th September    - Tots meet the parent meeting 6 pm

22nd September – BHS Open Evening for Parents 6-8 pm

25th September – MacMillan Coffee Morning  

6th October        -  NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB  DUE TO CHILD PROTECTION TRAINING FOR ALL STAFF

12th -16th October – Parent Consultation week

22nd October – Harvest Festival

23rd October – HALF TERM

2nd November – School returns

9th – 11th November – Year 6 London trip

3rd December – Christmas Fayre 

10th December – Christmas Dinner

11th December – Tots Nativity 1.30 pm

15th December – Concert dress rehearsal 1.30 pm

· Concert 5.30 pm

16th December –  Tots, PSSC & Links Christmas Party 9-11 am

                        - Concert 5.30 pm

17th December -1-3 F Ph Parties

· 3-5 KS2 disco

18th December –National  Christmas Jumper Day 

                          -Christingle service 1.15 pm

· School breaks up

Spring Term

4th January – School returns

12th February – HALF TERM

22nd February – School returns

1st March – Eisteddfod

7th – 11th March – Parent Consultation Week

18th March – School breaks up

Summer Term

4th April – Non pupil day 

5th April – Pupils return

10th – 14th May – Assessment Week

23rd – 27th May – Healthy Living Week (incorporating National Dementia Awareness week)

24th May – School Swimming Gala 9.45 am

26th May – Sports Day

27th May – Provisional Sports Day

1st July – Reports to parents

4th/5th July – BHS Induction days

5th July –     School Transition morning

· BHS parent evening 6 pm

4th -8th July – Parent Consultation Week

6th July – Year 6 Leaver’s concert for school

7th July – Year 6 Leaver’s concert 5.30 pm

14th July – Year 6 Leaver’s assembly 1.45 pm

15th July – Church service 1.15 pm

· School breaks up.

20th & 21st July – Non pupil days – will be twilighted during term. 


	Croeso Y Nol

We all hope that you have had an enjoyable summer holiday and are looking forward to the school year ahead.  During the holidays classrooms, the library area, computer suite and offices were painted – and what a difference it has made! We hope that the children are as pleased with the results as the staff are! Many thanks to our After School Club who have been able to fund the improvements. 

We would also like to extend a very warm welcome to the new children who have joined us in various year groups. We are sure you will be very happy at Llanfaes. As always the term ahead is already busy as you can see from the ‘Dates to Keep’ section. 
As always we look forward to working with you during the year to ensure the very best for the children. May I remind you that, at all times, we operate an ‘open door’ policy and welcome parents speaking with staff to ensure that all children are happy and therefore learning. 

100% Attendance Award – Ben Parkinson
Many congratulations to Ben for achieving 100% attendance for the whole of last year. Our deepest apologies to Ben who did not receive his 100% attendance award at the end of year church service. 

CLUBS FOR THIS TERM

CLUBS WILL COMMENCE WEEK BEGINNING 7TH SEPTEMBER

Please find below a list of the after school clubs which will be running this term, along with days and times. Some alterations have been made!!!
Football – Monday 3.15 – 4.15 Years 3-6
                 - Wednesday 3.15 – 4.15 Years 1 & 2
Netball – Monday 3.15 – 4 pm Years 4-6

Ball skills – Thursday 3.15 – 4  – Year 1 & 2

Hockey – Thursday 3.15 – 4.30 Years 3-6

Choir – Years 3 – 6 practices within school time

Cross Country – practices during school time, Y3&4 – Wed lunch times/ Y5 & 6 Thurs lunchtimes. 
*Packed lunch will be needed for all lunchtime clubs.

We always endeavour to adhere to the club timetable however, there are occasions when this is not possible.  To minimise difficulties for parents any cancellations will be notified via text, e mail and on the phone message. This will afford parents the option of collecting the children though, as we did last term, children will be supervised in school for the duration of the club if they are not collected.

At the moment we are unable to provide a rugby club – if anyone can help or knows who might be able to help please let us know. Obviously anyone who volunteers for any support in school will require an enhanced DBS check before commencing. 
Diary Date - MacMillan Coffee Morning
25th September 2014

Year 6 will be holding a coffee morning to raise money for MacMillan cancer support. Every year this is wonderfully successful with every aspect being organised by the pupils. 

As well as having a chance to sit down and have a cup of tea or coffee with your friends, there will be a variety of stalls – including cake and bottle - and a raffle. The school choir will perform – the first time the new Year 3 members will sing in public! [image: image9.jpg]


Donations for any of the stalls or the raffle would be very gratefully received.  Please see Mrs Morris or Mrs Stroud in Year 6. Further details will be sent closer to the event. 

After School Club
Our sincere thanks to Ms Jarman who has so competently run the ASC for the past few years. Sadly she has decided to leave the post and 
Ms S Davies will now be the leader and point of contact for the club.

The After School Club runs every school day from after school until 5.30 pm.  It can accommodate children from Tots to Year 6. The cost per session is £5.50 see Ms Davies or contact school for details or to book a space for your child. 

LINKS GROUP
Our Links Group for parents and pre ‘Tots’ children will be running from Monday 7th September. Anyone can come along, booking is not required. 

The sessions are Monday 1-3 pm and Wednesday 9-11 am. The group is run by Ms Jarman in the Tots classroom. The cost is £1.50 and please bring along a piece of fruit. 
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Can you help Year 1?
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Mrs Thomas would like any no longer required dressing up clothes for her role play area. If anyone can help, please see Mrs Thomas. 
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Powys Swimming Success

In July 3 of our children represented South Powys in the Powys Swimming Gala with great success. Our congratulations to Bethan Williams, Owen Griffiths and Charlie Harries who competed in various races and won a variety of medals.  All three were fantastic ambassadors for our school. 


	Wigmore/Woods Perpetual Cup for Sporting Achievement

This cup was awarded at the end of term to KELSEY BONNAR. Kelsey was outstanding at various sports and represented the school in many very successful teams including swimming, netball, hockey and football often captaining sides.  Kelsey was often heard encouraging others, demonstrating a positive attitude and showing sportsmanship. Many congratulations Kelsey – you will be sorely missed in the teams! 
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Marilyn Robert’s Perpetual Cup for Citizenship

This year, for the first time we had joint winners of the Marilyn Robert’s Cup - SKYE MAXWELL and ERIN MITCHELL – both very worthy recipients of this special cup. This annual award is given for being exemplary in their contribution to the school, showing leadership qualities, demonstrating great empathy towards others and having a willingness to improve in all that they do. Skye and Erin fulfilled every criterion fully during their time at Llanfaes, contributing over and above in all spheres of school life.   Many congratulations to them both!
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	NEW PUPIL CONTACT FORMS

In order that we have the most current information regarding contact details please ensure the new PURPLE contact forms are returned to school asap. Thank you.
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Keep an eye out for information regarding our new means of communicating with you all via ‘schoop’ – which is a FREE downloadable app. 
* This newsletter is available on the school website www.llanfaes.powys.sch.uk


